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 CHERRY CHATTER COMMITTEE NEXT CC MEETING

 EDITORIAL

Thanks you to all those who attend-
ed the Community Dinner held at 

the Hall on 30th June. We had a capac-
ity crowd, (packed to the rafters!) and 
judging from the feedback, everyone 
had a great time.

Catering was again handled by the 
Texas Bull Machine. The meal was de-
licious and the beef was sensational! 
The night again included entertain-
ment, this year featuring a tribute to 
the Everly Brothers. Some said they 
had not heard of the Everly Brothers, 
but knew nearly all the songs.
The dinner is a great opportunity for 
the Cherry Gardens Community to 
get together and share an evening, 
and it was very rewarding for the hard 
working Committee to see such a 
great response.

Get out your diaries, because we have 
another get together opportunity. We 
will again be having the Community 
Campfire, this year on Saturday 25th 
August from 5pm to 8pm. 

This has been a popular function and 
we would like to see you there. 

Apart from a blazing fire there will 
be a sausage sizzle, soup and damp-
er, red and white wine and we hope 
the CFS will again be there showing 
their trucks to any kids (big or small) 
who are interested. Bring a packet of 
marshmallows to toast if you wish.

See you there.

June 2018			   117.8
June 2017			   20.6
Average for June			   130.2

End of June 2018			  331.6
End of June 2017			  284.0
Average for June			   412.1

Tuesday 10th August 7.30 start at Vicki’s 
home.
Articles to be received 5th of each month

Like us! https://www.facebook.
com/92CherryChatter/
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The Cherry Chatter is also on Facebook, 
so please ‘Like’ us...
https://www.facebook.
com/92CherryChatter/

HAPPY BIRTHDAYSPLEASE TAKE NOTE:-
Opinions and articles printed in the Cherry Chatter are not necessarily 
shared by the members of the Cherry Chatter Committee.
NOTE – The Cherry Chatter Committee will not approve any controversial 
article for publishing unless the name and address of the author is supplied.

 JUSTICE OF THE PEACE
Cherry Gardens:	 Michael (Mike) Deare, Ph 83882185
			   648 Cherry Gardens Road
Coromandel East: 	 Baldev Singh Dhaliwal - Ph 83705048, Mob 0411 113 331
			   Mrs Vicki Hayman Ph 0405 015 411
Aberfoyle Park: 		 SA MP Nat Cooke Office Ph. 8270 5122
Blackwood: 		  Darren of Kruse Legal - Ph 82781779
			   Office of Sam Duluk MP - Ph 8278 5844. 
			   JP Services are available Monday - Friday, 9-5pm.

JP’s work at no charge, so please call first to book an appointment

Stuart Anson
Ann Burton
Peter Macks
Jessica Sims
Peter Terrell
Mark Kinloch
Amity Treloar
Daniel Tree
Jolanda Tree
Felix Tree

August

 HALL NEWS
CHERRY GARDENS

MEMORIAL HALL FOR HIRE
Available for hire for all functions, 
meetings & social occasions
Very reasonable rates
For bookings and more information 
phone 8270-2232

 GARDEN CLUB										          --> contd p.4
Meetings are held in the Cherry Gar-
dens Uniting Church, at 7:30pm on 
the 2nd Monday evening, from January 
to November 
President:
Ray Wise: raywise@hotmail.com.au
0405 273 003
Secretary:
Shirley Callaghan:
shirleyc5159@gmail.com
0403 801 916
Treasurer
Glynis Brown	 8383 6271

NEXT MEETINGS
Monday 13th August A.G.M. - all posi-
tions become vacant. Annual subs $12 
are due on the night. Followed by an 
interesting gardening quiz
Monday10th September - Amanda 
Reynolds from Green Platypus Gar-

dens speaking on garden design and 
permaculture

GEORGE’S GARDENING
SUGGESTIONS AUGUST 2018

If you missed pruning your roses or 
fruit trees in July they can still be done, 
however don’t prune Winter flower-
ing rose Lorraine Lee, which should 
be done in November. Fruit trees can 
even be pruned once the flowers are 
fully out!
Hydrangeas should be pruned now 
before new growth appears.
Bulbs are starting to bloom now - it 
signals that it is time to set up the slug 
and snail offensive against all those daf-
fodil bud-chewing pests. Some bulbs 
can become expensive slug food, so if 
you are keen to reduce your depen-
dence on poisons why not try using 

sharp sand around your tulip, daffodil 
and other bulbs - slugs and snails avoid 
the sharp sand!
Plant Asparagus crowns, beetroot 
seed, carrot seed, lettuce seed and 
seedlings, potted strawberries and 
spinach seed.
In the flower garden, later this month, 
plant seeds or seedlings of alyssum, 
carnation, African marigold, petunias 
and portulaca.
If you love gladiolus as much as Dame 
Edna, remember to plant the bulbs 
100 days before you would like them 
to flower.
Spray stone fruit trees at bud-burst 
with a copper based spray to manage 
fungal and mite attack.
Fertilize citrus now with a specific cit-
rus fertilizer.
Camellias, camellias, camellias…how 

Kylie Porter-Wright 
Marni Porter-Wright
Quinn Spencer
Edie Brooks
Glenys Brooks
Charlotte Poker
Raelene Lewis
Bec Villios
Duncan Crichton
Mitchell Cakebread

COMMUNITY CAMPFIRE

Cherry Gardens Hall
Saturday 25th August, 5pm to 8pm

Sausage Sizzle, Soup and Damper, Wine, 
and a blazing fire
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Greetings Fellow Equines and Horse 
Owners! Into winter now with some 
much wanted rain. The paddocks will 
be sprouting several varieties of weeds 
with that moisture. The best way to 
manage it is to get in early (if you ha-
ven’t got around to earlier spraying) 
and start hand pulling. (A hand picker 
is a useful tool here). A short time, a 
couple or few times a week, can help 
to make a big difference. Capeweed 
and Salvation Jane are amongst the 
easiest to hand pull, as well as some of 
the thistle varieties. Others like dan-
delion and dock can be harder as they 
tend to have a long and stubborn tap 
root. Even if you can take off the top 
bits to prevent them setting seed can 
help. One of the most obvious prob-
lems with these weeds (commonly 
called broadleaf) is because they do 
grow from a broad base, and they 
literally out-compete with the more 
natural grasses. Over time they can 
completely take over what was once 
a good grazing paddock. Taking a reg-
ular stroll around your grazing land 
can keep you in touch with what is 
happening at ground level. Things can 
change from year to year. There are 

some not very nice imported weeds 
such as Chilean needle grass which 
can infest your land. Unfortunately 
these weeds do extremely well in our 
climate, so if you see anything in your 
paddocks that looks new or you can’t 
identify, take a sample in a plastic bag 
to the NRM board in Mount Barker 
and/or give them a ring and see if you 
can get it identified and take appro-
priate measures. The staff are very 
helpful and if need be, can come and 
inspect your paddock to help with any 
concerns.

Owning a horse also comes with the 
responsibility of being a land carer. 
We all want the best for our horses, 
whether it be nice safe fencing, or love-

 OVER THE STABLE DOOR
ly weed free paddocks. It can be a win-
win situation with a little extra effort. 
If your land is too degraded, some-
times it is more efficient to put your 
horse out to agist while you set about 
rejuvenating and improving your land 
(this could take 12 months), but the 
effort is worth it and will save more 
time and money in the long term. The 
added advantage of doing this means 
that it opens up the opportunity to 
completely reassess your block and 
maybe move fence lines, gates, loafing 
areas, work areas and watering points. 
Remember what may work for your 
neighbour may not work for you as 
each plot of land comes with its own 
issues such as soil types, slopes, rocks, 
bogginess, vegetation, aspect etc. As 
always, plenty of things to consider, 
but all, for the long term good, for you 
your horse and, to the value of your 
land.

I continue to maintain my weight 
(Yay!). The next few months may be 
telling. We shall wait and see….happy 
munching and safe riding everyone.

We hope everyone’s winter is going 
well and it is good to report we still 
have been relatively quiet at the time 
of writing this article. This can rapid-
ly change and we are training hard to 
stay prepared.

Last month I wrote of structure fires 
and the situations we could face in 
such an event. We were responded 
recently to assist other CFS brigades 
in neighboring areas, both north and 
south of Cherry Gardens. These inci-
dents had all the challenges previously 
mentioned – securing water supplies, 
determining entry/exit points for the 
structures, smoke causing a lack of 
visibility internally, as well as breath-
ing hazards externally. It is well worth 
spending some time with your families 
considering what to do in the event of 
a house fire – it is a time to act calm-
ly and quickly to ensure your loved 
ones all leave safety. Most important-
ly, if you ever escape from a burning/
smoke filled building never return in-
side (and stop others) Once everyone 
is out you are all safe and there will 
be nothing inside that is worth putting 
your life at risk. 

The warning siren (pictured) is sound-
ed at the Cherry Gardens station at 
0800 every Friday to ensure it remains 
serviceable. This was an automatic 
function but currently it is done man-
ually by our members. Although we 
aim to do this every Friday, there may 
be some days missed due to other 
commitments. If there is a local Cher-
ry Gardens fire emergency, the siren 
will be sounded at that time to warn 
the area, otherwise there will be just 
the short test at 0800 on Friday. The 
Ironbank CFS brigade uses their siren 
to respond members to call outs, so 
those who live closer to Ironbank will 
hear a siren more frequently. 

It is great to have a number of new 
members who have joined us, and they 

are currently 
going through 
basic training 
in order to 
become quali-
fied firefighters. 
The aim of the 
brigade is to achieve this before the 
next fire season in order to be at full 
strength and ready for all events. They 
are a great group and we welcome 
them to the CFS world.

Thanks again to all who donate cans 
and bottles. It is a great source of in-
come for us and really does make a 
difference – we have been able to fund 
many improvements to our brigade 
and it is great to have the community 
working with us.

The Cherry Chatter is a major sup-
porter of our brigade, so congratula-
tions on the new look on-line initia-
tive. It will provide a much improved 
and up to date way to provide infor-
mation to our community 
and we look forward to con-
tributing in the future.

Like us! https://www.facebook.
com/92CherryChatter/

 CFS NEWS
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The Cherry Chatter committee 
would like to welcome the newly set-
tled families who have recently moved 
into the Cherry Gardens area.
We hope you love living here as much 
as we do.

WELCOME PACKS
If you are new to the area and have not 
yet received a welcome pack, please 
contact the editor at cherrychatter@
yahoo.com with your address.

 CHURCH NEWS

87 Hicks Hill Rd, Cherry Gardens
Services held on Sundays at 

9.30am

Cherry Church Contacts:
Pastor: Margaret Seyfang

Ph. 0404 008 372
Chairperson Congregational Council:

Darryl Dyson, 0412 075 063

 GARDEN CLUB (contd)
gorgeous they are, and what a lot of 
history, facts and figures we absorbed 
when our expert camellia speaker, 
Kevin Bowden, ably supported by his 
equally enthusiastic wife Anne, shared 
with us his quite phenomenal knowl-
edge of camellia facts, figures, types, 
names, characteristics, their breeders, 
growers, and gurus, acquired in the 
course of a lifetime of growing ca-
mellias, with us.  More latterly Kevin 
has gained even greater knowledge 
through travelling the world, partic-
ipating in camellia conventions, con-
ferences and visiting famous camellia 
nurseries. We lapped up the amazing 
amount of knowledge and tips he gave 
us.  For example Camellias need well 
drained, acid soil to flower well and are 
much more resilient as regards prun-
ing than most people give them credit 
for. Kevin is Chairman of the Friends 
of Stangate House where the Camellia 
Society are tenants. It was truly won-
derful to view Kevin’s interesting and 
colourful presentation, accompanied 
by his rich commentary, of the histo-
ry of the Gardens from the arrival of 
the Thomas family in South Australia 
on 3/1/1836 through until 1966 when 
Gwenyth Thomas’s donation to the 
National Trust, of the house, and 7 and 
a half hectares, which had been the 
summer residence of Edwin Thomas, 
Mayor of Brighton.  
Work began on the gardens in 1977 

  WELCOME

when pine trees were cleared and 
45 tons of stone for retaining walls 
arrived.  Each year in September, the 
Azalea bank growing in one of the 
beds, supported by one of those walls, 
is a spectacular sight. 
Since then, as well as hundreds of new 
seedling camellias, many fully grown 
plants have also been transplanted to 
the gardens, when the opportunity of 

acquiring these from donor’s estates 
and/or redevelopments have arisen.  
For example, The Camellia Society 
bought 300 camellias from the estate 
of David Max Schultz probably SA’s 
foremost Camellia grower.
Groups of dedicated volunteers devel-
oped and maintain the gardens which 

are open to the public every Tuesday, 
as well as every Sunday in September. 
Volunteers are always warmly wel-
comed. 
The display flowers of the month 
were appropriately, some beautiful 
camellias brought from her garden by 
our Treasurer.
We did not have the customary auc-
tion at the end but there was a great 

table of donated giveaway plants, gar-
den paraphernalia and books, and of 
course…. an even greater table of 
….supper!
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 ONKAPARINGA COUNCIL AWARDS
2018 EVERY GENERATION
ONKAPARINGA AWARDS

NOW OPEN
These awards recognise and celebrate 
the outstanding achievements and 
valuable contributions that people of 
all ages, cultures and abilities make to 
positive ageing in our communities.
Help us share these achievements by 
nominating now.
Nominations
Nominations are invited from any in-
dividual, group or organisation wish-
ing to recognise people, community 
groups or clubs that:

•	 have made a significant volun-
tary contribution to positive ageing 
which benefits local communities
•	 are inspirational role models 
that instil pride in local communi-

ties
•	 have reached an outstanding 
level of achievement in any field in-
cluding arts, media, entertainment, 
Indigenous and cultural services, 
sport and recreation, environment, 
education and technology
•	 are involved in intergenera-
tional initiatives which bring to-
gether both seniors (ie individu-
als 50 years of age or older) and 
younger people in purposeful mu-
tually beneficial activities.

AWARDS
Categories include individual, group 
and intergenerational. Nominees and 
award winners will be recognised at 
an event to be held in October.
Nomination forms and guidelines are 
available:

Like us! https://www.facebook.
com/92CherryChatter/

•	 http://www.onkaparingacity.
com/ego
•	 at our council offices –
•	 Aldinga Beach, Noarlunga, 
Willunga, Woodcroft and 
•	 Aberfoyle Park
•	 by contacting Community Ad-
ministration on 8384 0697
Nominations close at 5pm Friday 
10 August.

For more information contact Justin 
Ifould, Community Wellbeing Officer
on 8384 0120 or email Justin.Ifould@
onkaparinga.sa.gov.au

Hi all. I recently attended the bian-
nual Australian Wildlife Rehabilitation 
Conference in Sydney. I took seven 
volunteers from Minton Farm, the 
majority of who were young ladies 
who had finished their honours at 
University last year and have come to 
Minton Farm to gain practical wildlife 
knowledge and experience. They all 
were highly engaged and motivated 
by the experience. The species cov-
ered included micro bat rehabilitation, 
echidna, raptors, koalas, bobtail skinks, 
possums, marine mammals, turtles, 
magpies, tawny frogmouths, joeys, and 
cockatoos to name a few.  Topics in-
cluded pain management, impact of 
stress, diseases, fracture management, 
cataracts in kangaroos, volunteer pro-
grams, brain and spinal injuries, leg-
islation, welfare, impacts on mental 
health, raptor rehabilitation, genetic 
biodiversity, feed guidelines, anaesthe-
sia, satellite tracking, anticoagulants, 
biosecurity, wound management, and 
the art of imping.( repairing damaged 
feathers)
Top Professors and Doctors shared 
their extensive knowledge to over 
400 participants from Australasia. In 
addition to this, was the ability to buy 
extensive publications on wildlife di-
ets, and rehabilitation as well as the 
medical and practical equipment such 
as silicon teats, heat producing pouch-
es, minute scales for weighing tiny ani-

mals/birds in order to give the correct 
doses of medications and feed.
One of the most interesting talks 
was about echidnas by Peggy Rismill-
er. Echidnas are one of the most re-
silient creatures that can withstand 
temperature changes and can tolerate 
Co2 levels up to 12%. This means they 
will survive better than humans to 
the world’s changes. They have been 
recorded in Tasmania to have gone 
into torpor, in response to attack 
for instance, and recorded 2 degrees 
body temperature with a breathing 
rate of only 1 breathe per minute! 
Impressive survivors! They are very 
good swimmers and use this to keep 
cool on warm days. They breed from 
April to August, 22 days after mating 
they produce an egg which hatch-
es after 10.5 days of incubation. The 
baby weighing only 231 micrograms, 
spends 52 days in pouch. (It takes 8 
new born puggles to weigh the same 
as a 5 cent coin). The baby clings to 
the mother’s hair on her belly with 
its well-developed front arms, and has 
no teat to attach to. There are two 
milk patches that the puggle suckles 
from. After that the mother returns 
to a specially dug nursery burrow for 
only two hours every 5 days to feed 
them! Consequently wildlife rehabil-
itators should not warm the puggles 
in care, but keep them between only 
20-29 degrees. Housing for burrow 

 MINTON FARM

young should be maintained at 15 to 
20 degrees max, to allow the young 
to lower their body temperature and 
go torpid between their 5 day feed-
ing period. Deviations from as natural 
as possible temperature and feeding 
patterns have resulted in death of the 
young.  The next Conference in two 
years’ time will be in NT.
Sincerely, Bev. Langley M: 0422938439
Please Vote and Donate to us at My-
GivingCircle to help us share in $50k’ 
here - https://mygivingcircle.org/
projects/50000-for-australias-favour-
ite-charities/
Please buy a lottery ticket for $2 - 
www.peopleschoicecu.com.au/min-
ton-farm-animal-rescue-centre/
We’re fundraising with Entertainment 
Books! – http://www.entbook.com.
au/9a29076 
Facebook – https://www.facebook.
com/mintonfarmanimalrescuecentre 
www.mintonfarm.org 
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 CHERRY GARDENS IRONBANK RECREATION GROUNDS

Like us! https://www.facebook.
com/92CherryChatter/

Football Club 
Well, the Ironbank Cherry Gardens 
Football Club is now well into the 
back half of the season and it is really 
great to see that nearly all teams are 
having good success, and the club has 
quite a buzz around with players and 
supporters. The only team that has al-
ready finished is our U16 girls’ team 
who unfortunately finished the season 
with just the one win, but a whole lot 
of enthusiasm. We are so proud of 
these girls in 2018, and as a club, we 
have a lot of work to do for 2019 as 
most of the girls will be too old to 
play next year. If there are any budding 
players out there, please get in contact 
with the club.
The senior women only have one 
more game in the minor round and 
will finish on top, and this means they 
go straight into the Grand Final which 
will be played on Sunday August 19th 
at the ALDI Arena, which is the old 
Thebarton Oval. We don’t yet know 
what time the girls will be playing, 
but watch our Facebook page for the 
latest information. They are doing a 
training session there to get used to 
the oval next week.
Our A Grade men are second on 
the ladder, a couple of games clear of 
third place Nairne, and one win be-
hind Kersbrook. They have 4 games 
left in the minor round and certainly 
look like they will be playing finals. A 
big loss for the A’s is our ruck who did 
some serious damage to his knee, and 
is out for at least a year with a com-
plete knee reconstruction required.
The reserves or B’s, are on top of the 
ladder and also look almost certain to 
be playing finals this year. Last year they 
were unable to get past the first round 
elimination finals, so we are hoping 
they can get much further into finals 
this year. A couple of weeks ago the 
B’s played at home against Birdwood 
for the Courier Cup which is played 
between the 2 top teams mid-season. 
They had a good win which is the first 
silver wear the club has had for a good 
few years. Well done to the B’s.
The U14’s are still just hanging on to 
4th place but a couple of games be-
hind 2nd and 3rd and hopefully will be 
playing finals although it is going to be 

a tough ask against the much strong-
er Macclesfield and Nairne Bremer 
teams.
The U18’s have had quite a few injury 
issues this year, but are still well placed 
in 4th albeit a few games behind the 
3rd place Gumeracha, and look like 
playing in the finals.
The U12’s is a new comp this year and 
we have struggled for numbers every 
week, but the boys and girls have been 
enjoying themselves and learning all 
about football. They have not won a 
game yet, the closest has been a draw 
against Mt Lofty.
A couple of weeks ago the Ironbank 
CFS along with Brett Scarborough 
(Freeflow Plumbing) and Rob Hayden, 
cooked up 2 lambs on a spit during 
the home games against Birdwood, 
and we all had a great feed that night. 
The players have had a couple of func-
tions including a “Frat Party” in the 
tradition of the USA college shows, 
and joined up with the Netball Club 
for their “Blokes” day recently. 
Coming up on August 4th at the club, 
is the annual Thunderball, which this 
year has a Miami theme.
Our home games are on every sec-
ond week at the Recreation Ground 
and we would love to see locals come 
along and support the club, enjoy 
some good footy, and soak up the 
family friendly atmosphere that we 
encourage with all our supporters and 
players. 

The seniors play in the afternoons 
with the B’s starting at 12.50pm and 
the A’s at 2.30pm. After all home 
games, we put on meals in the clu-
brooms, and the player presentations 

start at 6pm. All in all an enjoyable 
way to spend the day. There are only a 
couple of home games left this season, 
July 28th and August 11th so if you can 
make it to the club, then come and en-
joy some good grass roots local footy.
On Thursday nights we serve meals 
for the players, families and support-
ers, and locals are always welcome. 
There is soup, fish and chips, schnit-
zels, chicken nuggets for the kids, and 
lasagne or some other specials. 
The football club has a new website 
and you can check it out here www.
ibcgfc.com.au
Our Facebook page can be found here 
https://www.facebook.com/Ironbank-
FC/  If you get a chance please check 
out this page and then “Like” us and 
follow what’s going on!
Finally a big shout out to all our Spon-
sors including the Cherry Chatter 
which means all of you. Without our 
sponsors, we would not be able to 
operate as a football club, and I would 
recommend that you check out our 
website to see all our sponsors, and 
if you can use any of their services 
please click on the links and use them. 
Support those businesses that sup-
port our local community.
IBCG Football Club
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 MEADOWS VET NEWS
June again has been a very busy month. 
We have seen a huge number of horse 
colics as well as hoof abscesses in both 
horses & cows. Horse owners please 
ensure your horses teeth are checked 
regularly. One of the most common 
causes of colic we see through winter 
is caused by dehydration. This is often 
a result of reluctance to drink very 
cold water caused by dental problems!
The new range of dog coats has finally 
arrived! If you are looking for a rea-
sonably priced dog coat please drop 
in! Please remember the new dog & 
cat laws are now in effect - all pets 
must be microchipped & all pets born 
after the 1st July must be desexed un-
less an exemption applies - ask us for 
more information.
If you are considering buying a horse 
or pony please get a pre-purchase vet 
check done! This investment can save 
you headaches, heartaches, money and 
provide you an opportunity to find 
the right horse to meet your needs 
and expectations. The expense of the 
pre-purchase exam will be small in 
comparison to the long term costs 
of keeping and caring for a horse es-

pecially if you end up with one with 
health problems! 
Also if you are selling a horse we high-
ly recommend you encourage your 
purchaser to get a pre purchase done 
to protect themselves! Why you may 
ask??? There are far too many stories 
now how someone has sold a perfect-
ly good & sound horse but months 
later the horse may develop a condi-
tion or acquire a lameness - the seller 
is then accused of selling an unsound 
horse & often bullied into taking the 
horse back. If a pre purchase is con-
ducted it safeguards the seller as well 
as the purchaser! If you would like 
more information on pre-purchase 
exams please contact us.    
Just a note with regards to the costs 
involved in desexing a pet. Most vet 
practices greatly reduce the price of 
desexing to encourage pet owners to 
do the right thing and desex their pet. 
However there comes a point where 
the costs have to be weighed up with 
ensuring the best possible outcome 
for the pet. At our practice we only 
use the best anesthetic available—yes 
it is more expensive but the chances 

of complications under anesthetic are 
greatly reduced. All animals are placed 
on monitoring devices being watched 
by a surgical nurse while the vet per-
forms the procedure—this is the saf-
est way to perform any surgery. All 
instruments and packs are sterilized 
before each animal, pain relief is also 
included. 
Unfortunately many owners make a 
decision for their pets based on costs 
but are not able to really compare 
what they are actually receiving.
As well as preventing unwanted litters 
desexing can help to prolong your 
pet’s life! There are a number of very 
serious medical conditions that can 
be prevented by desexing. The most 
common are Pyometra and mammary 
tumors in bitches and Prostate cancer 
and enlargement in males. Pyometra 
in bitches is not only life threatening 
but the surgical costs could be at least 
three times the usual desexing fees! 

Go to our website www.meadowsvet.
com.au or give us a ring if you would 
like to know more!

 LETTERS TO THE EDITOR
Dear editorial team, 
My neighbour and I (Della Rowley and Fiona Bennett from 316 
Ackland Hill Rd) have just cleaned up the litter lying at the side of 
Ackland Hill Road, from 316 down to Wildheath Rd. It took about 
5 hours of work for 2 of us, thereby saving council hours quite 
considerably. What we picked up (8 sacks full) was probably left 
there for 10 years ...... coffee cups, wheel hubs, car parts, bottles 
etc. It makes the world of difference to see the road without 
litter strewn all over it.

There is also a lot of work still to be done on Ackland Hill Rd, to 
remove olives and other weeds on council land. It would be great 
to work on that and we’d gladly include other people who may be 
interested in improving the sight of Ackland Hill Rd. 
Below is a picture of our 2nd Litter Warrior efforts. We went all 
the way down Ackland Hill Rd to Main Rd, Coromandel Valley. I 
was helped by a volunteer, Ann-Maree O’Connor, who read my 
post on Facebook. We collected 3 sacks full, consisting of a super-
market trolley, a letterbox, 3 wheel hubs, carpet and a lot of take 
away packaging.
We will continue up Ackland Hill Rd towards Iron Bank, and 
Cherry Gardens if we get more volunteers. 
Please contact me (Della) on 0438 874 856 or email dellarow-
ley@bigpond.com if you’d like to join us.

Regards Della Rowley

From Cherry Chatter: Congratulations Della, Fiona and Ann-Maree, for taking 
this into your own hands, to make our roads more attractive. Della hopes that 
others will be encouraged to volunteer, and it would be much appreciated, and 
might encourage others to clean up their own street front. Della says that with 
extra help they could continue cleaning up on Cherry Gardens Road.
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ONKAPARINGA NEWS
2018 EVERY GENERATION 
ONKAPARINGA (EGO) AWARDS  

These awards recognise the outstanding 
achievements and valuable contributions  
that people of all ages, cultures and  
abilities make to ‘positive ageing’ in our 
communities. This includes those involved 
in intergenerational initiatives which bring 
together both older and younger people in 
purposeful mutually beneficial activities. 

Nominations are now open for any 
individual, group or organisation wishing  
to recognise people, community groups  
or clubs in the City of Onkaparinga.

Guidelines and nomination forms are 
available at www.onkaparingacity.com/ego 

For more information contact  
Justin Ifould, Community Wellbeing  
Officer on 8384 0120 or email  
Justin.Ifould@onkaparinga.sa.gov.au

Nominations close 5pm Friday  
10 August 2018.

ENROL TO VOTE 

2018 COUNCIL ELECTIONS

Council elections will be held in November 
this year. The following is a list of key dates 
for the elections: 

•  Council voters roll closes – Friday  
10 August  

• Nominations open – Tuesday 4 September  
•  Nominations close – 12 noon Tuesday  

18 September
•  Distribution of voting material – 22 to  

26 October  
• Close of voting – 5pm Friday 9 November  

If you are already on the state electoral  
roll to vote within our council boundary,  
you will automatically receive your voting 
papers in the mail. 

Council voters roll 
If you are a landlord, business lessee or 
resident non-Australian citizen, you will  
no longer be automatically included on  
our council voters roll. 

To enrol on the Council voters roll, visit  
www.onkaparingacity.com/councilelections  

The City of Onkaparinga has  
delivered its lowest rate rise in  
20 years following adoption of  
the 2018–19 Annual Business  
Plan and Budget on 3 July. 

Elected members approved a 
general rate increase of 1.85 
per cent, equating to an  

average residential rate of $1539  
or a $28 increase on average. 

Mayor Lorraine Rosenberg has 
praised the outcome, saying council 
undertook a thorough review of all 
projects and services and worked 
hard to identify savings. 

“This low rate increase is the  
result of complex financial 
balancing, making hard decisions 
and establishing long-term 
strategies we’ve been working 
on for a number of years,” Mayor 
Rosenberg said. 

“Council staff have worked together 
to reduce the rate each year over the 
last four years, culminating in our 
lowest ever rate increase of 1.85 per 
cent for 2018–19.” 

The rate is also among the lowest 
delivered by South Australian 
metropolitan councils this year. 

 
The $197.7 million budget includes 
$118.2 million for activities council 
is required to provide and $49.1 
million for additional activities 
that deliver broader community 
outcomes. 

A further $30.4 million will 
be invested in new assets and 
significant upgrades. 

Key highlights of the budget include: 

•  renewing roads and undertaking 
kerb works – $17.3 million 

•  installing and upgrading 
footpaths across the city – $1.9 
million 

•  flood protection and stormwater 
management works – $815,000 

•  providing grants and sponsorship 
opportunities for facility 
improvements, equipment, 
volunteer development and 
community events – $482,000 

•  installing new cycling, shared 
path and trails infrastructure – 
$900,000 

•  playground and reserve upgrades 
at Artie Ferguson Reserve at 
Kevin Street, Christie Downs 
– $250,000, Sandow Crescent, 
Coromandel Valley – $230,000, 
Whitney Crescent reserve, Seaford 

– $210,000, and Fonda Court 
Reserve, Christie Downs – $65,000 

•  delivering the Australia Day  
Bush Fair and Christmas  
Pageant – $71,000 

•  revegetating Port Willunga  
linear reserve – $19,000. 

“This year’s budget, delivering more 
than 200 services and projects while 
delivering the lowest rate increase in 
our history, is a clear indication of the 
continuing value provided by local 
government to our communities,” 
said Mayor Rosenberg. 

City of Onkaparinga CEO Mark 
Dowd said developing the budget 
is a complex task of balancing the 
future needs of a rapidly growing 
population, the community’s 
current needs and reasonable rates. 

“Council has worked hard to deliver 
a budget that positions our city 
well for the future and ensures our 
communities have a range of high 
quality services that meet their 
needs,” Mr Dowd said. 

“Over the past four budgets  
we have identified $5.3 million  
in ongoing annual operational 
savings, including almost $1.8 
million for 2018–19. 

“These savings have been  
achieved through service  
reviews, reducing consulting 
budgets, productivity improvements 
and LED lighting savings.”  

To view the Annual Business 
Plan and Budget 2018–19 visit 
onkaparingacity.com  

or contact our Customer Relations team  
on 8384 0666. 

As the election draws closer further 
information will be available about  
how to nominate as mayor or councillor  
and how to vote.

Authorised by Mark Dowd, CEO,  
City of Onkaparinga, Ramsay Place, 
Noarlunga Centre 5168

COROMANDEL VALLEY HISTORY WALK

Walk trails, hear tales 
Thursday 6 and 13 September, 10am  
Watchman House, 360 Main Road,  
Coromandel Valley

Healthy Active Lifestyles Onkaparinga  
(HALO) and the Coromandel Valley  
and Districts National Trust invite you on 
a two hour guided walk through historic 
Coromandel Valley. This event is open  
to everyone and is FREE to participate.

More information 
For more information visit 
www.onkaparingacity.com/halo 
Bookings required as places are limited.

Onkaparinga delivers lowest rate increase since amalgamation

COUNCIL CUSTOMER SERVICE  |  Telephone (08) 8384 0666  |  www.onkaparingacity.com
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18 
HOLES, BURGER  & DRINK

$39

MAKE A MEAL OF IT
SEE YOU AT THE 19TH HOLE • CLUB BURGER DEAL

WWW.WILLUNGAGOLF.COM.AU  •  PH 8556 2200 
AVAILABLE 1 JUNE – 31 AUGUST 2018  •  BOOKINGS ESSENTIAL  •  CONDITIONS APPLY

If you are a landlord, business lessee or resident  
non-Australian citizen, you will need to enrol to vote  
on council’s voters roll.

The council voters roll closes on Friday 10 August.

For more information or an enrolment form, visit  
www.onkaparingacity.com/councilelections or contact 
our Customer Relations team on 8384 0666.

Authorised by Mark Dowd, CEO, City of Onkaparinga,  
Ramsay Place, Noarlunga Centre 5168

- make a difference -

COUNCIL ELECTIONS 
NOVEMBER 2018

Matthew Fortrose  GAS AND MATCHES 
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An abrupt and immediate exploration into the materiality of 

both matter and object, as found in a built environment.

OPENING: SATURDAY 4 AUGUST, 1.30–4PM

Tunes by Charlie Helbie.

SAUERBIER HOUSE culture exchange
21 Wearing Street, Port Noarlunga | 8186 1393 
Wed to Fri 10am–4pm | Sat 12noon–4pm

SUPPORTED BY CITY OF ONKAPARINGA

www.onkaparingacity.com/arts

Wines by  
Golden Child Wines

[GRAFTd] EXHIBITION  
4 August – 8 September



PRESENTING THE NEW 

CHERRY CHATTER 

WEBSITE 

 

 

 

 

www.cherrychatter.org.au  

http://www.cherrychatter.org.au/


 

 

 
 

 
 
 

SPECIALISING IN – 
 

GENERAL EARTHWORKS, FOOTINGS & FOUNDATIONS, CONCRETING OF SHEDS AND 
DRIVEWAYS 

 

 
 

TRACKED SKID STEER,  BOBCAT,  EXCAVATORS &  TANDEM TIPPER 
 

 

 

LOCAL TO CHERRY GARDENS AREA 
 

                                               PHONE   SCOTT on 8270 – 8270                         BLD232706 
 

 

  

 

 

 



 

  

 

 
 
 
 
 

BACKHOE HIRE 
 
 

 

 Earthmoving 
 Excavating  
 Driveways 
 Trenching 
 Shed & Tank Sites 
 Footings 
 Soakage Trenches 
 Stumps Removed 

 

JEFF BURTON 
 

Vicks Road,  
Cherry Gardens 

 

PHONE: 8388-2268 
 

Mobile:  
0410 533 268 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
          Dr Greg Rodda BVMS, BSc 
          Dr Sarah Tomlinson BVSc & Dr Rachel Penn BSc DVM 
          Dr James Roberts BVSc (Hons), BSc (Hons) 

 

  “Providing professional, friendly care to  all creatures great and small” 
 

  Incorporating our “Woofs and Whiskers” pet grooming and “Meadows Mews” cat boarding. 
 

           Special interest in Equine Dentistry and Reproduction including Frozen & Chilled Artificial Insemination 
 
 

Please visit our web site www.meadowsvet.com.au or  
find us on Facebook www.facebook.com.au/MeadowsVetCentre  

Email: admin@meadowsvet.com.au  
 

2 Battunga Rd Meadows SA 5201     PHONE 8388-3455 
 

24 HOUR EMERGENCY SERVICE AVAILABLE 
 

 

 Emilis Prelgauskas 

architect  

108 Cherry Gardens Road 

0415 631 713  

your property reviewed for  
energy and water saving 

  

 

 
 
 
 

 

http://www.meadowsvet.com.au/
http://www.facebook.com.au/MeadowsVetCentre
mailto:admin@meadowsvet.com.au


 

  

 

 

 
HORSE STABLES & SHEDS 

 Extensions & Alterations. 

  Steelwork. 

  Repairs to: Roofs, Gutters, Stockyards. 

  Site - Welding. 

  Concrete Tank Roofs. 

  Carports & Verandahs. 
 

Lance Hart 
 

Phone (08) 8388-3516 /FAX (08) 8388-3716 

Mobile: 0411 551 750 
LIC NO BLD: 165324 

 

 



 

 

 

 
" ESTABLISHED 1953 " 

 
QUALITY JEWELLERY MANUFACTURERS 

  
Our Workshop is on Site. 

Jewellery can be Handmade to your Specifications 
By one of our 4 Qualified Craftsmen.  

 
JEWELLERY REPAIRS and REMODELLING 

ESTATE & ANTIQUE JEWELLERY BOUGHT & SOLD 
INSURANCE VALUATIONS and QUOTATIONS 

WATCH REPAIRS - Swiss and Japanese 
 

We have been Servicing Country Clients for 3 Generations. 
Come and see us at: 103 JETTY ROAD, GLENELG, SA. 

(We are open 6 days a week) 
 

Contact us: by Email: info@wishartjewellers.com.au 

Phone: (08) 8295 1345 Fax: (08) 8376 0160 
www.wishartjewellers.com.au 

 

 

David J O'Ryan 
 

Painting & Decorating 
 

 
 

Interior / Exterior Painting 
  

Paper Hanging & 
Stripping 

 

Free quotes anytime 
 

No job too big or small 
 

Phone 8278-4364 
Mobile 0415 347 329 

 

djopainting@hotmail.com 
 

Lic No BLD201369 

 

 

CHRIS'S GARDENING 
SERVICE 

 
*  LANDSCAPING       * PRUNING   
* TREE LOPPING       * WEEDING   
* GUTTER CLEANING     * LAWN 

MOWING  * WHIPPER SNIPPING. * 

ESTABLISHING VEGETABLE GARDENS 

AND FRUIT TREES.     * INSTALLING 

RAINWATER TANKS AND STORM WATER 

PIPES AND   
* FENCING RURAL AREAS 

 

Phone: 0415 842 374 
 

 
 

Commercial - Domestic - Events - Hospitality – Rural 

Plumbing  -  Gas Fitting  -  Roofing & Guttering 
 

Commercial Fit Out * Complete Bathroom Renovations * Drain Cleaning (electric & jetting) 

* Hot Water * Programmed Maintenance * Pumps 

Rain & Mains Water Replacement & Repairs * Septic & Sewer Replacement 

 

Call Brett  M: 0438 314 122  (24hrs/7days)  or 8270 8766 (B/H) 

Cherry Gardens Road, Cherry Gardens.       BLD 211915 / PGE 7292 
 

mailto:info@wishartjewellers.com.au
mailto:djopainting@hotmail.com


 

 
 

 

 

 

   

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

                         Your Local 

          Massage  

         Therapist 

 

LAWRENCE MUZZATTI 
 

(MEMBER ATMS, BAA, BTAA) 
 

For Therapeutic Massage, Remedial Massage, 
Shiatsu,   Bowen Technique 

 
Rebates for most Health Funds 

Gift Vouchers available 
 

Telephone 8270-1206  Mobile 0408 011 206 

 

 

FRITH  

AUTOMOTIVE 
 

              For all your 
Tyre & Battery needs 

 

Contact  Peter Frith 
Phone (08) 8388-2263 
Mobile 0429 690 726 

 

frithautomotive@bigpond.com 
 

443 Frith Road 
Corner of Mahar and Frith Roads 

    CHERRY GARDENS SA 
51575157 

 

 

 

 

 

AQUARIUS 
 

WINDOW CLEANING 
 

 SHOPS 

 OFFICES 

 HOMES 
 
 

LOCAL & RELIABLE 
 

Phone GARY on: 
 

0438 693 104 
or 8270-6038 

 

 



 

 

         

                                                      
 

  

 Local Moves 

 Country Moves 

 Weekly Service to 
Melbourne, Sydney, 
Newcastle & Brisbane 

 Office Moves 

 Storage with our 
Unique Module System 

 Piano & Antique 
Relocations 

 Pre Packing Service 

 Packing Supplies 

 Hourly Rate or Fixed 
Quotes 

 

Phone: (08) 8326-5333 
www.delcoremovals.com.au  

 

9 Hull Court 
Lonsdale SA 5160 

Email: delco@bigpond.net.au  

 

 
 

 

 
 

                                                   TANDEM TIPPER HIRE                SKID STEER LOADER 
 

       TRACKLOADER           GENERAL EARTHMOVING AND EXCAVATION              EXCAVATOR 
 

STILL AVAILABLE FOR WORK IN THE CHERRY GARDENS AREA 
 

* House sites     * Horse Arenas    * Driveways    * Tennis Courts 

* Tank and Shed Sites    * Fire Tracks   * Surplus Filling Removed 
 

                                 Neil Schubert – 8383-7387 or 0413 280 513                         Lic. No. SR41157 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.delcoremovals.com.au/
mailto:delco@bigpond.net.au


 

 

 

CHERRY CHATTER HANDY FRIDGE LIST  

 

 July 2018 

 
 

Arborist – Embark – Call Tom on 0413 801 785 E: tom@embarkarb.com W: www.embarkarb.com   

Architect – Emilis Prelgauskas – 0415 631 713 

Auto Service & Repairs – Hissey Auto’s – Call Michael on 8388-2550 or 0417 827 428 

Backhoe Hire – Jeff Burton – 8388-2268 or 0410 533 268 

Bobcat,  Excavator & Tipper Hire – Moons Earthworks – 8270-8270 or 0421 376 960 

Café – Sheoak Café – 8278-2946 sheoakcafe@esc.net.au or www.sheoakcafe.com.au  

Cherry Chatter Advertising Rates – Email cherrychatter@yahoo.com for current rates 

Earthmoving & Excavation – Neil Schubert – 8383-7387 

Eco Shop – Waste Not Want Not – Shop 2/183 Main Rd, Blackwood.  Phone 8278-8690 

Electrical Contractors - Carling Electrical - Mobile 0404 652 862 www.carlingelectrical.com  

Equipment Hire – Blackwood Hire - 8370-2488 

Face Painting – Therese – 8270-8275 or 0419 037 628 

Fencing – Rejuvenate Fencing & Agri Services – Geoff Phelps – 0429 876 071 

Fodder, Seed & Fertiliser Supplies  - Sandersons Grain & Fodder Ph  8270-2173  

Fodder Supplies – direct 2 door – 1300 361 961 www.direct2door.com.au  

Furniture Removalists – Delco Removals – 8326-5333 

Gardening – Ben’s Premium Gardens 0437 072 904 www.premiumgardens.com.au  

Gardening, Landscaping, Handyman – Chris’ Gardening Service 0415 842 374 

Glass & Glazing – Australian Glass & Glazing (08) 8382 9919 or sales@auglass.com.au www.auglass.com.au  

Glass – Summit Glass – 0418 842 879 E: gavin@summitglass.com.au   W: www.summitglass.com.au  

Hairdresser – Jo Palfreyman – 0401 865 949. Address 516 Ackland Hill Rd, Coromandel East 

Hall for Hire – Cherry Gardens Memorial Hall – 8270-2232 

Jewellers – Wishart Jewellers – Phone:8295-1345 Fax:8376-0160 Email info@wishartjewellers.com.au    

Lawyer - Kruse Legal – Call Darren on 8278 1779 www.kruselegal.com.au Free initial, no obligation appt 

Local Councillors – See advertisement in newsletter 

Massage Therapist – Lawrence Muzzatti – 8270-1206 or 0408 011 206 

Mayor of Onkaparinga – Lorraine Rosenberg – 0458 141 091 lrosenberg@onkaparinga.sa.gov.au  

MP Steven Murray – Member for Davenport – 8270-5122  davenport@parliament.sa.gov.au  

Painter & Decorator -  David J O’Ryan – 8278-4364 or 0415 347 329 djopainting@hotmail.com 

Pet Care & Pet Sitting Service – Yvette at Happy Pets - 8358-6560 or 0405 775 250 

Photography Services – PhD Photography – Paul Heck 0410 470 309 www.phdphotography.com.au  

Plumber  - Stephen Wood - 8388-2028 or 0419 807 611 

Plumbing – Free Flow Plumbing – 8270-8766 or 0438 314 122 

Printing – Black Cat Printing & Stationery – P 8370-3344 F 8370-2800 David@bcps.net.au  

Real Estate – Harris Real Estate – 8278-1322 or check out individual Agents mobile numbers 

Real Estate -  Timms Real Estate – Valerie Timms – M 0447 312 218 or 8471 6111 timmsrealestate.com.au  

Residential & Rural Services – Brett 0438 314 122 or Rob 0428 618 832 

Stables & Sheds – Lance Hart - 8388-3516 or 0411 551 750 

Trees For Life – 8406-0500 www.treesforlife.org.au  

Tree Removal – Tim Smiles Tree Climbing – 0423 361 704 or 7329-4426 

Tree Service – Blackwood Tree Service – (08) 8278-2538 or 0419 867 724 www.blackwoodtreeservice.com.au  

Veterinary Clinic – Meadows Vet - 8388-3455 or email admin@meadowsvet.com.au  

Website & Blog Creation – Emmanuelle@studiomanusha.com  - 0414 331 159 www.studiomanusha.com  

Window Cleaning – Aquarius – Gary – 0438 693 104 or 8270-6038 

 

mailto:tom@embarkarb.com
http://www.embarkarb.com/
mailto:sheoakcafe@esc.net.au
http://www.sheoakcafe.com.au/
mailto:cherrychatter@yahoo.com
http://www.carlingelectrical.com/
http://www.direct2door.com.au/
http://www.premiumgardens.com.au/
mailto:sales@auglass.com.au
http://www.auglass.com.au/
mailto:gavin@summitglass.com.au
http://www.summitglass.com.au/
mailto:info@wishartjewellers.com.au
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